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On the first day of the week, Mary of Magdala came to the tomb early in the 
morning, while it was still dark, and saw the stone removed from the tomb. 

So she ran and went to Simon Peter and to the other disciple whom Jesus 
loved, and told them, “They have taken the Lord from the tomb, and we don’t 

know where they put him.” So Peter and the other disciple went out and 
came to the tomb. John 20:1–3 

Happy Easter! Our Lord has risen, He has overcome death and He has opened 
the gates of Heaven to all who believe and receive the gift of salvation. Alleluia! 
What a glorious day we celebrate! Today’s Gospel concludes by saying, “For 
they did not yet understand the Scripture that he had to rise from the dead.” 
This is evident by the initial reaction of Mary of Magdala, Simon Peter and the 
Apostle John. Mary first thought that someone had taken the body of Jesus and 
moved it from the tomb. Peter was confused and ran to see for himself. John 
also went and when he saw the empty tomb, he believed. Eventually, all of the 
Apostles would come to understand and believe. The initial reaction to the 
empty tomb teaches us an important lesson. Though the Resurrection of Christ 
is clearly known to us today, our knowledge of this glorious event must 
continually deepen. This is evidenced by the fact that the disciples of Jesus 
came to understand the Resurrection over time. They did not comprehend His 
Resurrection when Jesus first taught them about it. They did not fully 
understand it when they saw the empty tomb. They did not even fully 
comprehend it when they saw the risen Lord. It was only after they were given 
the gift of the Holy Spirit at Pentecost that their minds were open to this 
incredible mystery of faith so that they could begin to penetrate and 
comprehend this mystery more clearly. The Resurrection of Christ was a real 
historical event. But it is also an event that transcends time. It’s an event that 
must permeate all time and transform every moment of our lives. When Jesus 
rose from the dead, it was much different than a simple return to life. He did 
not simply come back to the life He lived before He died. Instead, His 
resurrected state was a new beginning. He was now different. He was 
transformed. His body would now never age. It could not die. It could pass 
through closed doors. This resurrected body of our Lord, which is perfectly 
united to His divine soul, will remain with Him forever. The resurrected body of 
our Lord also made it possible for us to share in His resurrected state. We now 
have hope that, if we share in His suffering and death, we will also share in His 
Resurrection. But what does that mean? Saint Thomas Aquinas believed that 
our resurrected bodies will be glorious beyond imagination. We will never age, 
require no food, never experience illness, be free from all disorders and will live 
this way forever. Somehow, through our bodies, we will also be able to share 
ourselves with others in a pure and holy way, communicating to others the love 
of God alive within our souls. We will have the gift of agility, being able to move 
from place to place with immediacy simply by thinking it. Our new glorified 
bodies will manifest the ways that we loved and served God in this world. For 
example, Jesus’ resurrected body had wounds in His hands, feet and side. But 
now those wounds radiate His glory and forever testify to His act of perfect 



love. Reflect, today, upon the Resurrection of the Savior of the World. As you 
do, reflect also upon His invitation to share in this new life. Though much of our 
understanding of the Resurrection of Jesus, as well as our hope of sharing in 
this resurrected state, will only be understood when we share in it, it is 
important to place these ideas in our minds so that we have something to 
anticipate. At the very least, we must know and understand that our sharing in 
the resurrected state of Jesus is glorious beyond what we can imagine. This is 
what we celebrate today. And this celebration must fill us with hopeful 
anticipation of our participation in this glorious new life to come. 
My resurrected Lord, Your sacred body and soul are forever united as one in a 
new and glorified state. You now invite all of us to share in Your suffering and 
death in this life so that we can share in Your Resurrection. Please fill my mind 
with understanding of this gift in order to fill me with hope so that I will work 
tirelessly for that day on which I hope to share in Your Resurrection. Jesus, I 
trust in You. 
 

  
 
 
 
 

Please add names of church members and their family members to the sick 
list in the foyer of the church so that we may pray for you.  We will update 
the list weekly and remove names from the list monthly. If a name should 
remain on the list indefinitely, please notify Celeste Sheehy. 

 

Diocesean News 
 

April 28, 2023 3:00 pm – April 30, 2023, 12:30 pm – Spend time “Mingling 
with the Mystics,” four of them who span six centuries of Christian history. 
Br. Joel Giallanza, CSC will lead each sessions providing an overview of the 
life and teaching of Saints Catherine of Siena, John of Ávila, Francis de Sales, 
and Thérèse of Lisieux. These four have much to teach us about developing 
our relationship with God in daily life. The retreat at Cedarbrake cost is 
$280 for a private room and $230 for a shared room, all meals included. 

 

Sick List 
Father God, we pray for all those who are facing sickness in their bodies.  

We ask that you restore their health, soothe their pain, and ease their 
worries. Give them your peace and comfort.   

In Jesus name, Amen! 
Don McKelvain   Sonja Hemstreet Gaines 

 Hilde Ouellette   Jessie Hithe 
Gary Gradel   Gloria Johnson  

  

 

St. John’s Offering 

April 2, 2023 

                Offering amounts will be reported in the next bulletin. 

 



Announcements 
 

We will have pastries and coffee available in Sophie Hall after Mass every 
Sunday except the fourth Sunday of the month. Please stop by and visit for 
a few minutes. 
 

In conjunction with Shepherd’s Pantry, we provide a food pantry for the 
community in Sophie Hall on the second Saturday of every month.  

April 9, 2023 –  Homemade cakes available for pick up on Easter Sunday  

from 11:30 am – 12:30 pm.  Come out and choose one! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
If you are interested in becoming a member of St. John’s, please fill out the 
membership card located at the back of the church. St. John’s would like to 
welcome our new members and our guests. We are so very glad to have you 
with us.  
 

Contact Carolyn Brown or Gwendolyn Stewart either while at church or email 
at saintjohn1312@yahoo.com if you are aware of a church member who is ill, 
hospitalized, or homebound. 
 
If you have items for the bulletin, please submit them to Celeste Sheehy at 
stjohn1312@yahoo.com. Please submit all items by 5:00 pm on Thursday 
to allow time to prepare the bulletin for Sunday Mass. 


